Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 18th June 2009

Present	Tony Alcock in the Chair			Jackie Mortiboy	
Bob Scarfe					Peter Webb

Cllr Richard Honey was also present.

Apologies for absence: Tony Dunn and Erica Forbes sent their apologies.

Tony Alcock declared an interest in Brook Primary School and Peter Webb declared an interest in Brook Village Hall.
 
Minutes of the Meeting on 21st May 2009 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
Tony Dunn has supplied the Clerk with a list of footpath numbers she will report back to the Paths Partnership about these.
A Community Police Officer has visited the playground and spoken to some of the children about vandalism.
Tony Alcock has visited the school and discussed the current planning application.

Playground update
The Clerk reported that she has ordered a pallet of bark chippings, they will be arriving on Tuesday 23rd June.  Jackie, Bob and Peter offered to assist with the distribution of the chippings.  The Clerk is waiting for a response on quotations for the play tarmac.

Driveway to Village Hall
The driveway to the Village Hall needed strimming and Tony Alcock has undertaken this.  For the future it was agreed to ask Lawncare to incorporate strimming both sides of the driveway and behind the gate in their mowing schedule.  The driveway itself needs weed killing and it was agreed that Peter Webb would purchase some weedkiller and apply it to the driveway.  The hole that has formed on the drive edge is to be cut out and filled, Bob Scarfe is to organise this.

Water leak near Village Hall
Tony Alcock informed the Council that there had been a water leak on the Village Hall side of the road.  This has now been repaired.

Damage to lights on entrance to the Village Hall
The damaged bollard was discussed.  The treasurer for Brook Village Hall had emailed the Clerk with concerns as to the damage to bollard.  The Parish Council suggested that the Village Hall and the Parish Council should share the costs.  Following the meeting Bob Scarfe looked at the damaged bollard and considers it possible to repair the bollard.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.

The Financial Statement was approved.
Cheques were written:
Lawncare, cheque no: 000578 for £120.00 for cutting of the recreation ground.
BTCV, cheque no: 000579 for £50.00 as a contribution towards the training courses attended by the tree warden..

Any Other Business
Peter Webb agreed to meet with Kathy Budgen regarding the Parish Plan and its outcomes.

Jackie Mortiboy had attended the school meeting regarding parking.  This had not been well attended and it was felt that those concerned had not been present.  It is still hoped that the walking bus might be possible in the future.  Jackie Mortiboy is to ask the Community Police Officer to visit the school at home time in order to offer some suggestions as to how to improve the traffic issue.

The School signs are not visible.  It was agreed that the Clerk would report this to Highways.

The tree warden gave the Parish Council a report, he has agreed to prune the maple in the village hall grounds with assistance from Tony Dunn.  He will look into the insurance for this.
 
There was a discussion about WyeCycle.  It is felt that the charges for green waste are too high.  It was agreed that the Clerk would contact Ashford Borough Council head of waste to express concerns over the extortionate costs to pensioners.  Richard Honey agreed that he would ask the residents of Brook by way of a letter stating the situation and saying, Brook Parish Council, if it had a choice would prefer to resort to weekly residual collections than continue with WyeCycle considering the costs imposed on residents. The Councillors offered to deliver this letter.

Peter Webb asked the Parish Council how it would view an application to place a storage room on the end of the Village Hall.  Brook Parish Council agreed that they would not be opposed to this but expressed concerns over the maintenance agreement and running costs, whose responsibilities would these be?  Brook Parish Council asked that the Village Hall put forward a proposal with these issues in mind and it will be discuss at a future meeting.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 16th July 2009, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 6th July, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.45 PM.

